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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Proposed conversion of 3no. barn to 4no. dwellings, erection of agricultural building following demolition of existing structures and agricultural access road.

	AT:
	Elmridge Farm Elmridge Lane Chipping Lancashire PR3 2NY

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The proposed scheme of conversions and extensions to the barns are considered contrary to policies G1, ENV3 and H17 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, Policies DMG1, DME2 and DMH4 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Submission Draft) and sections 11 and 12 of the National Planning Policy Framework in that they would have a significant detrimental impact upon the original character of the traditional buildings as a result of new openings and garden curtilages and as such would have a detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the open countryside and Forest of Bowland AONB in which they are set.



	2
	The proposed formation of a new farmstead including the erection of an agricultural building and associated yard area would be detrimental to the character, setting and visual amenities of the AONB, contrary to Policies ENV1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and Policy DME2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Submission Draft).



	3
	The proposed farmstead by virtue of its location and scale does not represent sustainable development as defined in the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and would therefore form an unjustified development within the open countryside to the detriment of the appearance, character and setting of the Forest of Bowland AONB. It is therefore considered contrary to Polices ENV1, G5, and H2 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, Policies DME2, DMG2 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Submission Draft) and Section 6 of the National Planning Policy Framework.

P.T.O.

	4
	The proposed development would lead to an intensification of vehicles using the site. The visibility lines of the entrance to the site from Elmridge Lane are substandard. This increase in use of a substandard junction would be prejudicial to highway safety contrary to Policy G1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and Policy DMG1 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Submission Draft).



	
	Policies in the Framework have been considered but in light of the facts in this case the National Planning Policy Framework does not alter the Borough Council's conclusions.

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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